[image: image1.jpg]ALL INDIA INSURANGE EMPLOYEES' ASSOCIATION

L.I1.C. BUILDING, SECRETARIAT ROAD, HYDERABAD - 500 063




President:    Amanulla Khan




                              Phone: 040-2324595

General Secretary: V.Ramesh





                   

07.4.2017

The Chairman,
LIC of India,

Mumbai.

Dear Sir,

Renewal of Group Mediclaim Scheme for the year 2017-18

This is with reference to your circular ref: CO/PER/ER-A/153/2017 dated 5.4.2017 on the above subject which was placed on Intranet earlier and subsequently sent to us by mail on 7.4.2017.  

We would like to recall your address in the joint meeting of unions on 27.2.2017 during Information Sharing Session wherein you informed that certain improvements would be made in the Mediclaim scheme.  In continuation to this, on 2nd March, 2017 Central Office Personnel department sent us a mail seeking suggestion for improvements in Mediclaim scheme at the earliest. In response to the mail, we promptly sent our suggestions for improvements.  

On perusal of the circular referred above, it is disappointing to note that there are no improvements at all in the renewed Mediclaim scheme for the year 2017-18. The most important demand for increasing the basic sum insured is not conceded. Nor the demand for another option to join for the retired employees who could not continue in the scheme due to high rates of premiums as they were unaffordable to them is considered.  It must be noted that majority of them discontinued before the introduction of subsidy for the retired employees.  Now with the subsidy in premium available to the retired employees too, it is patently unjust not to give them an opportunity to join the scheme.  This is simple discrimination.  
We also fail to understand why suggestions from us were invited if they were not to be considered. If this is not mockery of consultative process, what else it is? This also reflects the totally insensitive manner in which the suggestions of the most representative organization of the employees are treated.  We condemn this attitude and urge upon you to reconsider the whole issue to include some of the most important suggestions we made. 

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,
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